MINUTES STUDENT COUNCIL

SEPT. 20, 1948

Meeting was called to order at 5:15 by President, Ben Short.

Mr. Clement spoke regarding assemblys. He requested usher, from the student body, to direct seating at all assemblys. Request was thrown open to council. All present agreed. Mike Anderson volunteered to head committee for selection of ushers.

Mr. Clement also suggested that Student Council set the date for the Awards Assembly and see him about it as soon as possible.

A letter from the Alumni Association Council was read requesting a representative from the student body to attend their meetings once a month. Leroy Swanson volunteered for this.

Irv Dolinsky reported on question of class dues. The reason for the money not being spent last year was lack of interest in the class organization.

John Wade made the motion that student council representatives start the movement for class organization. A committee consisting of John Wade, Dick Turner, and Irv Dolinsky was appointed for this. It was suggested that first meeting be held during school hours in order to obtain a larger class representation. Miss Medden offered to bring this up at Faculty Meeting this week.

Bill Murphy reported on weaknesses of the new Constitution, which was never ratified by student body. Until it can be revised Student Council will have to carry on business under the old Constitution.

Address cards were passed out to council representatives, from each department, to be distributed and returned by next meeting. Those responsible for these are:

John Wade Retailing Department
Mike Anderson Art Department
Tom Walker Photo Tech Department
Frank Reisenberger Publishing and Printing
Agatha Rudd Foods Department
Clarence Matthews Mechanical Department
Joseph Basso Chemistry Department
Walter Blue Electrical Department

Freshman elections are to be held this week and representatives are to be at next meeting.

Motion was made that meeting be adjourned. Seconded. Carried

Respectfully Submitted